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June 12.2008 

Honorable Edward Schafer 
Secretary of Agriculture 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, D.C. 20250 

Dear Secretary Schafer, 

We are writing to urge USDA to allow private testing for mad cow disease using 
the rapid test kits that USDA itself uses, as an essential approach to resolving the current 
crisis in Korea over importing US beef. 

Recent massive vrotests in South Korea against the US-Korea beef deal signed on ., 
April 18,2008, make it urgent that USDA reevaluate its policy on private use of rapid 
BSE test kits. Dramatic action is needed to resolve the situation and gain access for US 
beef to the Korean market. Korean public reaction to the US-Korea beef deal, which 
allowed US cattle over the age of 30 months into South Korea and relaxed restrictions on 
bones in beef from cattle under 30 months of age, has been extraordinarily negative. 
Large public demonstrations began on May 2,2008, have continued on an almost daily 
basis since and have escalated in size, with more than 100,000 demonstrating on June 10. 
The start date of the signed US-Korea beef deal, May 15, has long passed with still no 
sign of when, and under what conditions, US beef will be allowed back in South Korea. 

Serious damage has already been done to the US brand and the reputation of US 
beef in Korea. Dramatic and definitive action is needed to repair the reputation of US 
beef and resolve the conflict. Perhaps the only step which could reassure the Korean 
public at this point would be for every US head of cattle that is shipped to Korea to be 
tested and found negative for BSE. 

Although USDA has prohibited private use of the rapid BSE tests so far, it lost on 
this issue in March 2007 in a court case brought against it by Creekstone Farms. The 
USDA recently argued the appeal and could lose again. Instead of continuing down this 
unproductive course, we urge you to drop your appeal in Creekstone Farms Premium 
Beef vs USDA et all and allows the sale and use of the rapid BSE test kits. Based on our 
work with Korean consumer organizations and our extensive contacts with Korean 
media, we believe that the barriers currently to US beef in South Korea would probably 
largely decline or disappear if exporters tested their beef. A number of companies would 
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